
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News Release 
09/11/2014 

 

 

Sheriff Lavender reports that two times over the past weekend Deputies from his 

Patrol Division discovered Drugs and or Drug Abuse Instruments after responding 

to calls for service.  

 

The first incident occurred on 09/06/2014 when deputies were dispatched to 2097 

Western Avenue in reference to a female unresponsive in a vehicle. Deputies arrived 

and found the female passed out with a syringe between her legs. Deputies also 

discovered a small plastic bag with residue that is presumed to be Heroin.  

 

The items were collected as evidence. The female was transported to Adena 

Regional Medical Center by Scioto Township Squad. Charges are pending Lab 

Results.  

 

The second incident occurred on 09/07/2014 when deputies were called to investigate 

a suspicious vehicle on the lot of the Marathon on Pleasant Valley Road. 

 

Deputies arrived and found the vehicle occupied by two females and one male. 

Deputies conducted interviews of the occupants of the vehicle and the investigation 

discovered that the occupants were on the lot shooting Heroin.  

 

Deputies seized syringes and suspected Heroin as evidence. All three occupants were 

transported to the Ross County Jail on various charges. Additional charges are 

pending lab results.  

 

The investigations are a part of Sheriff Lavenders S.T.O.P.P. imitative (Stop 

Trafficking or Pay the Price).  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


